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From the Principal’s Desk 
 

On Wednesday this week, we held our annual 
Acquaintance night. It was so great to meet and catch 
up with all of those families that were able to attend 
on what was a very hot night. If you were unable to 
be here, you should receive information very soon 
from your child’s teacher outlining all of the 
important information that was shared during the 
night. 
 
Governing Council AGM 
Governing Council is a wonderful way to become 
involved in the school. If you are interested in school 
governance and/or joining committees such as 
Grounds, OSHC and Finance, please consider joining 
our Governing Council. We meet twice a term after 
hours to discuss the school, our improvement 
priorities and financial reports. The Governing 
Council is a great way to contribute and help us to 
build our parent support networks and community 
events. Each year our council has a mixed 
membership of new councilors and existing 
councilors, all parents are invited to nominate, tenure 
is 2 years.  
Our Governing Council AGM will be held on Monday 
24th February at 6:30pm in the library.  At the AGM a 
summary of the 2024 school year will be presented 
and the nominations/elections for council members 
for 2025 will occur. When a new council is nominated 
and elected, we will fill the executive positions at a 
short meeting after the AGM. Positions available on 
council include  

Chairperson 
Vice Chairperson 
Secretary 
Finance Representative 
OSHC Representative 
We look forward to welcoming new parents on to 
Governing Council and interested parents to the 
AGM. Please book online for the AGM, you can also 
nominate to be part Governing Council.  
https://forms.office.com/r/siUvsscpww  

 

Next Friday, 21st February, we have a Pupil Free Day. 
The whole staff will be undertaking training 
facilitated by Nurture International, looking at ways 
we can best support our students through the lenses 
of mental health and wellbeing, learning and 
achievement. We will also continue this work 
throughout many of our staff meetings across the 
first half of this year. We are looking forward to 
further building on our skills within our existing 
Nurture frameworks as a result of this work. 
 

During our first few weeks of school our classes have 
been busy building their wellbeing and learning 
dispositions, with a focus on the SECRET Powers. As a 
celebration of this work, all of our classes took great 
pride in sharing their class motto and flags at 
assembly yesterday. 
 
Russell Barwell 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 1, 2025  28th January – 11 April 
 

February 21st  Pupil Free Day 
 
March 10th  Adelaide Cup Public Holiday 
 12th – 14th NAPLAN 
 21st  Harmony Day 
 
   

 

https://forms.office.com/r/siUvsscpww


 

 
 

 

What’s Growing 
Our watermelon vines are setting 
fruit!  We are all so excited!  Some 
students have nominated themselves 
to be guardians of the garden and 
teach others about what is happening 
and to remind others to care for and 
protect the plants! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Community News from Aboriginal 
Education 
Our Aboriginal learners have been working 

with Aunty Tissa and getting to know her. Paint 

and Chat started last week and Petiola and 

Aunty Tissa worked with all of our learners in the 

Art Room to create our first Art Works of Healing 

Hands. Thursday 13th February marked the 

anniversary of Kevin Rudd's Apology to our First 

Nations Peoples. We have had fun learning 

about each other and finding the strengths of 

each student. We've also been having some 

Music incorporated into our learning and Eli has 

been practicing his newfound deadly guitar 

skills. Our leaners are also participating in the 

Aboriginal Premier's Reading Challenge, we 

have read 'Finding our Heart' and recorded 

some places that we feel are safe and special 

to us. Mia's special place is the river, Toby's is his 

Nanna's and Sam said his special place is with 

his family. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

News from Room 8 
Room 8 have been learning about the Base 10 

numeration system. We have been learning the 

rules for Base 10 and the rules for writing and 

reading numerals. We are practicing using 

Base 10 patterns to become powerful 

mathematicians.  

In writing, Room 8 have been learning about 

the different types of sentences. We had been 

using conjunctions to write compound and 

complex sentences. We are focusing on using 

correct punctuation and adding adjectives to 

make our sentences even more interesting.  

We have been learning about how our 

thoughts control our feelings and our feelings 

control our actions. By understanding what 

causes our feelings, we have a better chance 

of changing or modifying the intensity of our 

feeling. We can 

practice ‘Mind Master 

Minding Thoughts’ 

and recognise ‘Head 

Hassler Headaches’. 

We have created 

artwork to represent 

our Head Hassler and 

Mind Master thoughts.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 
 

 

 

          

 

T15 (years 1 an d 2) hav e had a f an t ast i c st ar t  

t o t he school  y ear ! The w el lbein g pr ogr am  in  

t he f i r st  t h r ee w eek s has been  a gr eat  w ay  

f or  st u den t s  in  bot h  T15 an d T16,  t o get  t o 

k n ow  each  ot her  an d t o est abl i sh  a saf e an d 

happy  c lassr oom . Ou r  w el lbein g pr ogr am  

in c lu des c i r c le t im e m eet in gs,  w or k in g 

t oget her  w i t h  T16 on  ou r  c lass m ot t o, pr act i sin g ou r  school  v alu es, as w el l  as 

act i v i t i es t hat  i n v olv e t he S.E.C.R.E.T. Pow er s t hat  t he school  i s f o cu sin g on  in  

t er m  on e: Sel f  M an ager  an d Team  Player .  

The c lass gu in ea pigs, Lu lu  an d Coco, w ho hav e been  at  

ou r  school  f or  ov er  f i v e year s, a lso con t in u e t o play  an  

im por t an t  r o le in  w el lbein g, by  helpin g st u den t s f eel  

r egu lat ed, calm , an d set t led. 

Plant ing Succulent s… 

T15 an d T16 lov ed plan t in g su ccu len t s t h i s w eek . Fi r st , t hey  

dem on st r at ed t hei r  cr eat i v i t y  sk i l l s by  w or k in g ou t  a design  

w h ich  t hey  dr ew  on  t hei r  pot s. The n ex t  st ep w as  w or k in g 

in  gr ou ps w her e st u den t s plan t ed t hei r  su ccu len t . Ev er yon e 

dem on st r at ed ex cel len t  Sel f  M an ager  an d Team  Player  pow er s t h r ou ghou t  t h i s 

pr ocess. The f i n al  st ep w as t o r ecor d w hat  t hey  did in  t hei r  j ou r n als.  

Class of T15!  

Plan t ing ou r  su ccu len t s and 

pr ou d of  ou r  end r esu l t s! 

 

Recor ding in  ou r  j ou r nals  

 



 

 
 

 

  
 



 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 

  
 


